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	Metro Testifies at House Hearing on Transit Security Grant Program
Today, Jack Eckles, Deputy Executive Officer of System Safety, Security and Law Enforcement, testified at a congressional hearing on the transit security grant program.  He was among a panel of witnesses that included representatives from New York Metropolitan Transportation Authority, Transportation Security Administration (TSA) and Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA).

The hearing was convened by the House Appropriations Subcommittee on Homeland Security to discuss problems with the administration and distribution of transit security grant funds.  In his testimony, Eckles indicated that Metro has experienced significant delay in receiving grant dollars as a result of TSA's inability to approve and award grants in a timely manner.  It came to light during the hearing that distribution of grant funds has been delayed each year over the past four annual funding cycles. 

Subcommittee Chairman David Price (D-NC) and Ranking Member Harold Rogers (R-KY) expressed strong dissatisfaction with processing delays and requested a detailed follow-up hearing on March 31st.  In addition, they directed TSA and FEMA to report back immediately on how the grant approval process will be improved.  Metro and New York MTA were also asked to provide recommendations on how the FEMA and TSA grant process can be expedited.  

Attached for your information is Eckles' testimony. 
boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/Eckles.doc

CHP Performs Annual Terminal Inspection at Division 15
On March 10, 2009, the California Highway Patrol Motor Carrier Team, from the Los Angeles Southern Division, performed a “Level I” annual terminal inspection at Division 15 as required by California Vehicle Code, Section 34501.  Twenty buses were randomly selected as they returned from service and were inspected for safety and regulatory compliance against the California Code of Regulations, Title 13 and the Commercial Vehicle Safety Alliance out of Service Guide.  Upon completion of the inspection, Division 15 received a "Satisfactory" rating.
L.A. Times Inquiry on Monies in Stimulus Package for New Starts Projects
This afternoon, a reporter with the L.A. Times inquired about the monies for new starts projects in the stimulus package.  Metro staff told the reporter that at the February 26, 2009 Board meeting, the Board approved action G and its corresponding attachment, which recommended that we support the ARRA New Starts or Secretary’s Supplemental Discretionary funding of $150 million for the Exposition light Rail Transit (LRT) Phase I project, as well as $150 million from the same sources for the Metro Gold Line Foothill Extension Project.  The approved action is subject to the possible acceleration of funding from the same sources to meet the existing Full Funding Grant Agreement commitment for the Gold Line Eastside Extension to Whittier/Atlantic ($75.5 million remains as a balance).  The story is part of a feature story on the stimulus package and is expected to run sometime next week.
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